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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Lake Cathie Public School. The upgrade will include: 

 17 new flexible learning spaces including two support unit classrooms 
 a new school hall 
 the existing school hall will be re-purposed into a new library and special programs unit 
 a new bus bay 
 landscaping. 

Progress Summary 

Works are nearing completion with the new school entrance and 15 new classrooms in operation since Day 1 Term 1, 
2021. The new library and bus bay are completed and have been in operation since Term 2 2021. 

14 demountable classrooms have been removed, one demountable classroom will remain in the school until 
construction is finished in late 2021. 
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Next Steps 

Works are continuing in August and will include: 

 internal fit out of the new hall 
 internal fit out of the two support unit classrooms 
 landscaping. 

Change in construction hours 

The NSW Government has recently passed legislation to allow construction hours to be extended outside of those 
specified in the development consent conditions (Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 Development-
Construction Work Days) Order (No 2) 2021) to protect the health, safety and welfare of construction workers and our 
community during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The new construction hours are: 
• 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday  
• 7 am to 5 pm Saturday 
• 9 am to 5 pm Sunday. 
 

Work completed on a Sunday is restricted to certain activities to minimise noise and impact to the community. No 
work will occur on public holidays. 

The health, safety and well-being of students, staff, neighbours and community is our highest priority. For any queries 
relating to this work, please contact School Infrastructure NSW using the contact details below.  

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during these important works. 
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